
Dear Ms. Delaney, 
I am sending this to convey my strong support regarding Attorney Corbett’s judicial 
appointment. 
I worked with Attorney Corbett for several years as the former Victim Advocate at the Orange 
County State’s Attorneys Office. (I am now happily retired.) I hope I can convey the amount of 
respect and admiration I always had (and still do) for Attorney Corbett. He had an incredible 
ability to handle any and all cases with thoughtful, kind,  and professional ability. 
Nearly all the victim/survivors felt extremely comfortable with Attorney Corbett, and had the 
absolute highest regard for him. (The very few that didn’t were mostly upset about Vermont 
Law.) I received many, many letters, emails and phone calls after cases closed from 
victim/survivors, expressing their deepest appreciation for him. His reputation was (and is) 
incredible and impeccable. 
Everyone also appreciated his honesty, dedication and understanding of each and every case. 
And we had some extremely challenging cases, to say the least. 
He would always take time for any and all - no matter how busy he was - whether we were at 
court or the office. Attorney Corbett would stop what he was doing, talk with anyone that 
called, had questions, or dropped into our office. 
We also traveled quite frequently to meet with victim/survivors, to discuss cases and get their 
input. It made it much more convenient and comfortable for victim/survivors, especially for 
children in Sexual Assault cases. 
Attorney Corbett also made time to attend numerous meetings with various agencies. Then he 
would work late to ensure all his work was completed. 
I can not stress enough how honest, easy to work with, dedicated and thoughtful Attorney 
Corbett is. I feel so fortunate that I had the privilege of working with him! 
In my opinion, he would be a fair, impartial and respectful Judge. The Judiciary and the State of 
Vermont would be extremely fortunate to have him confirmed. 
Sincerely, 
Ann Lepine 
 
(Please excuse this letter being sent from my phone, without proper format. I am in the wilds of 
Wyoming - population in this town is 245 people, and I don’t have internet here yet.) 
 
 
Sent from my iPhone 

 


